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John F. Provenzano

Senior Director, Federal Affairs
Washington Operations

Rockwell
Collins

1300 Wilson Boulevard, Suite 200
Arlington, Virgina 22209-2307

703.516.8224 Fax 703.516.8293
jfproven@rockwellcollins.com

VIA ECFS

Ms. Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary
Federal Communications Commission
Office ofthe Secretary
445 12th Street, SW
Washington, DC 20554

RE: Applications for Consent to the Transfer of Control of Iridium Carrier Services LLC,
Iridium Satellite LLC, and Iridium Constellation LLC, as Amended
(IS Docket No. 08-232)

Dear Ms Dortch:

Rockwell Collins, Inc. hereby withdraws its May 2008 comments on the above referenced
application for transfer of control of Iridium. Rockwell Collins, Inc. believes that the
expeditious granting of the application is in the public interest and overshadows any other
concerns or objections expressed in this proceeding. The financing, construction, and
launch of a second generation Iridium system is paramount, and timing in the financial
markets is now critical.

Rockwell Collins, Inc. gives its full and unconditional support to the grant of this application.
Please direct any questions regarding this matter to my attention.


